
Monthly Stonecreek Men’s Club Board Meeting 

February 14, 2023 

 

In Attendance: Mike Colbert, Jeff Rasmussen, Steve Laven, Bill Fay, Al 

Kulvinskas, Ken Harder, George Hazlett 

Bill called the meeting to order at 12:05. 

Bill asked Ken to give membership report. Ken reported we had 146 members with 

2new members last week and 6 more renewals in January. 

Bill asked Jeff to give his treasurer’s report. Jeff reported we have, $8,839.42 in 

the bank with $1,881.00 in 81 outstanding checks leaving us with $7,108.42 book 

balance. 

Al brought up the point of how to collect checks for tournaments that have one 

payer and suggested we have one person in the foursome collect the checks. Steve 

said since we only have one tournament a month to worry about collect green fees 

he would continue to take checks and Venmo. 

Bill brought up the requirements for the Club Championship and it was decided 

that you had to have played 5 rounds in the past year. 

Bill also brought up the rules if you go into the desert on one of the courses we are 

playing. The board agreed if a ball goes into the desert you may play the ball on 

the grass where it entered the desert with a one stroke penalty. Al will put that in 

the email with the tee assignments. 

Al was going to look into playing at other course this summer if we can’t get better 

rates at Stonecreek. He mentioned Grayhawk and McCormack Ranch. 

Bill thanked the board members for their work. 

Bill adjourned the meeting at 1:20. 

Submitted by Steve Laven 

February 22, 2023 


